








Fagundes Dairy
October 14, 2013

Mr. Don Ouchley
Deputy General Manager
Merced Irrigation District
PO Box 2288

Merced, CA 95344

Re:  Fagundes Dairy’s Comments on the Proposed South Transmission Line and Substation
Project

Dear Mr. Ouchley:

This letter is a follow-up to the verbal comments we made at Merced Irrigation District’s (MID)
public meeting on August 15, 2013. Our verbal and written comments are in regard to MID’s
proposed South Transmission Line and Substation Project (Project). It is our understanding that this
Project would extend MID’s transmission system with new 115kV transmission lines nearby, and
within the City of Merced’s Sphere of Influence (SOI).

MID’s South Transmission Line and Substation Project Routes map, which is dated July 22, 2013,
shows several routes currently being considered for the Project. These routes include the “Original
Preferred”, “Original Alternatives”, and “New Alternative” routes. New Alternative Route 1A
(Route 1A) is of particular importance to us since it splits two of our family’s ranches.

One of the ranches is 135-acres of 1* leaf almonds and is located south of Highway 140 and north of
Wardrobe Road (APNs 59-150-016, 073,074, 075, and 076). Incidentally, we have not been notified
by MID of its intent to establish an easement, nor has MID requested access, even though Route 1A
bisects this property.

Our other ranch impacted by Route 1A is 62-acres currently planted with alfalfa. This property is
located north of Thorton Avenue and south of Wardrobe Road (APN 59-150-077, 078, and 079).

Based on the information we have been provided about the Project, there are several deficiencies in
MID’s planning and we believe that Route 1A should be eliminated from consideration. These
deficiencies include, but are not limited to, those described below:

Route 1A is Not Located within an Established Corridor

Route 1A is the only route under consideration that does not align with an established corridor. A
most basic land use principal is to place large linear infrastructure projects within existing corridors.
Doing so greatly reduces impacts to both habitat and agricultural resources. Route 1A does not
follow an existing corridor and splits several permanent and row crop agricultural fields, thereby
creating many unnecessary negative impacts to our habitat and agricultural resources.
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Many environmental regulations, including the California Environmental Quality Act, Federal Clean
Water Act, and the Federal and State Endangered Species Acts, require project proponents to avoid
impacts when feasible. Clearly, avoiding impacts by using an established corridor is feasible for this
Project, thus Route 1A should be eliminated from consideration.

Route 1A is Located Within the City of Merced’s Sphere of Influence

While acquiring the 135-acre and 62-acre ranches described above, we consciously purchased them
within our core business area and with urban development potential. Accordingly, both of the
properties are located within the Sphere of Influence (SOI) of the City of Merced.

It is with great concern that MID’s consultant, Mr. Stu Russell of Point Impact Analysis, LLC,
incorrectly stated and displayed an out of date map that indicates Route 1A is not within the City of
Merced or its SOI.  This information is inconsistent with the City of Merced’s 2030 General Plan
Land Use Diagram adopted on January 3, 2012, as a significant portion of Route 1A is clearly within
the City of Merced’s SOL

Route 1A would not only significantly devalue the land directly impacted by the easement, but it
would devalue a tremendous amount of indirectly impacted land as well. The indirect impact is
caused because future urban development would not want to develop next to 115kV transmission
lines. Thus, the end result of Route 1A would be much more devalued property, as compared to
routes located outside the SOI. Rest assured that the land owners along Route 1 A understand the
significant devaluation of their land which would be caused by Route 1A.

Route 1A has an Unusually High Number of Turns which Significantly Increases the Cost
As explained by Mr. Russell at the August 15, 2013 public meeting, each turn in a route significantly

raises the cost to build 115kV transmission lines. In order to avoid risks caused by the Merced
Airport flight path, Route 1A has 5 turns, whereas other similar routes would have few, if any. The
financial impacts of these turns should be considered now and cause Route 1A to be eliminated from

consideration.

As stewards of the public resource, MID must balance the financial and regulatory risks associated
with each route currently being considered. In order to avoid the tremendous risks associated with
Route 1A, many of which are described above, the prudent course of action for MID is to
immediately eliminate Route 1A from consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact our office at
(209) 383-6046 if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

(P R B

Brad Samuelson
General Manager





